
Minutes for the District Wellness Committee Meeting on September 13, 2019: 

Meeting was called to order at 9:00a.m. 

Welcome by Drew Con, introduction of new committee members and an overview of the 

purpose of the VBSD Wellness committee. 

 

Nurse Rachel Bond reported about the flu clinics coming up on Oct. 21 at the schools.  Also, the 

mass flu clinic for Crawford County is on Sept. 26.  Nurses are screening students vision/hearing 

and BMI.  Through the Lyons Club and other organizations free eye exams and eye glasses are 

available for students.   

Nurse Tara Dorrough reported about the new law that requires an immunization report on our 

VBSD website list the percentage and number of students who are not immunized and have 

exemptions. 

 

Roy Kendrick, Child Nutrition Director, provided October menus and informed the committee of 

the following:  

 The Food Truck will be making its way to the middle schools soon. 

 The fresh fruit and vegetables grants was approved at Central and King but not at 

Butterfield and Tate. 

 

Jenks Smith made a motion to approve menus; Beck Goerig seconded the motion, menus 

approved. 

Drew Cone reported about the progress of all the Joint Use Agreement grants at Butterfield, 

Tate, City Heights, the Boys and Girls Club, and Rena.  This semester’s staff wellness event will 

be a cornhole tournament.  The topic of vaping and e-cigs was discussed with the new ordinance 

in our City being passed, which states any person under the age of 21 caught vaping or with a 

vaping device may be fined through the court system. 

Kolby Snellenberger, principal at Butterfield, asked the question if our district has considered 

purchasing vaping detectors for bathrooms.   

Meeting adjourned at 10:00a.m.. 

Next meeting is Wednesday, December 11 at 9:00 in the VBSD PD Center. 


